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 “Domestic oil production for America’s energy independence!” 
 

January 18, 2016 
 
To: 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
Re:  E&B Natural Resources – California Water Code Directive Section 13267; request for 
information Claim 7015 0640 0006 6057 7426 
 
Sent: Via email and US Mail 
 
 
Mr. Samuel Unger, PE; 
 
Pursuant to your request concerning oil and gas drilling sumps, see below.  
 
Item 1. E&B has no current sumps at its LA County operating locations. Our only drilling 
location since acquiring LA County assets is the Wilmington Drill site which have closed drilling 
cellars. 
 
Item 2. E&B has not closed or abandoned any sumps in LA County. 
 
Item 3. E&B has no historic discharge volumes. 
 
Item 4 and Item 5. None. 
 
Item 6, Item 7, and Item 8. With regards to current water wells, again we have no sumps.  
 
Item 9. We have no monitoring wells.  
 

Mr. Samuel Unger, PE 
Executive Officer 
California Water Boards 
320 West 4th Street 
Suite 200 
Los Angeles, CA 90013 
 
 
 

Board of Directors 
Steve Layton – President 

 
Senior Vice President  

Jeff Blesener P.E. 
 

 1600 Norris Road 
Bakersfield, California 93308 

Secretary 
Gary Richardson 

Vice President of Land 
 

Vice President - LA Basin 
Louis P. Zylstra, Jr. P.E. 
V.P./General Manager 

 



I, Louis P. Zylstra, Jr. PE certify under penalty of law that I have personally examined and am 
familiar with the information submitted in this document and all attachments and that based on 
my inquiry of the those individuals immediately responsible for obtaining information, I believe 
the information is true, accurate, and complete. I am aware there are significant penalties for 
submitting false information, including the possibility of fine and imprisonment. 
 
I am available to discuss these issues. I can be contract at 714-968-4770. 
 
Sincerely; 

 
Louis P. Zylstra, Jr. PE 
Vice President E&B Natural Resources 
 
 
Cc:  None 


